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OIll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

October 19, 1955

Mr, Jason Xellahin

P40, Box 597
Santa Fe, New ¥exico
Dear Sirg

enclose a copy of Order R-699 issued October 13, 1955, by .
the 011 Conservation Commission in Case 946, which was heard
at a special hearing August 18th, s

Very truly yours,

. We Be Macey
Secretary -~ Director
WBM:brp
Enclosure

In behalf of your client, Continental 0il Company, we

b

i
i
!
I




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATICN COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
August 18, 1955
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IN THE MATTER OF:

The application of Continental 0il Company
for approval of two unorthodox proration
inits on its "Emma T. Russell~Federal"
Lease located in Section 35, T-26-S,
R-31-E, NMPM, in the North Mason Pool,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

Case No. 946
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BEFORE:
¥r. E. S, (Johnny) Walker
Mr. William B. Macey

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. MACEY: Hearing come to order. The only case on the docket is Case 946.
MR. KBELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin representing Continental 0il Company. We
will have one witness ¥r. J. A. Moore., 1If the Commission please, this is an
application for two unorthodox proration units in an area lying along the
southern boundary between the states of New Mexico and Texas in a short section.
d. A. MOORE
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. MHoore, will you state your name for the record?
A J. A, Moore

Q By whom are you employed?

A Continental 0il Company

Q VWhat is your vosition?

A Division Engineer of Production, New Mexico Division
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Q

Have you ever testified before this Commission before?

A No, sir.

Q Will you state to the Commission your education and experience as an

engineer?
A I have a B. S. Degree in Petroleum Engineering from the University of

Texas, which I received in 1942, and have been employed by Continental 0il

Company since 1947 as a Petroleum Engineer and Production Engineer.
Q Where did you work as a Petroleum Engineer and Production Engineer?
A I have worked in North Texas, Oklahoma, West Texas and New Mexico.

Q In connection with your work, did you ever have any exoperience with the

Delaware formation?

A Yes, sir. I have had experience with the Delaware Formation in Texas

and in New Mexico,

MR. MACEY: You are referring to the Delaware Sand.

Yes, sir.

Q Mr. Moore, are you familiar with the subject matter of the application

of Continental 0il Company in Case 946?

A Yes, sir.

Q Could you describe briefly in a general way the location and size of the
lease and the characteristics of the lease?

A The lease is located in Section 35, Township 26 Soutl:, Range 31 East,

Eddy County, New Mexico, and consisis of all of the section, which is a small

section. It has 261.6 acres in it.

Q Does Continental have the entire section under leage?

A Yes, sir,

[



Q 1Is all the royalty common?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you prepared a plat of the lease showing the well locations and
royalty ownership?

A Yes, I have.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Continentalts Exhibit 1 in
Case 946, would you state what that is.

A This is a plat that shows the location of this lease in respect to
section lines; Shows the wells drilled on the lease and drilling on the lease;
shows the offset leases and operators.

Q Who owns the offset leases?

A The lease to the East is held by Gulf 0il Company; leases to the South
are held by Ibex, TXL 0il Company, Ohio 0Oil Company; leases to the North are
held by the Texas Company and the lease to the West is held by the Ibex Company.

Q Does Exhibit 1 show any producing wells in this area?

A Yes, it shows all the producing wells in this area.

Q Referring to those producing wells, what is the producing formation?

A Delaware Sand.

What pool does this area lie in?

> ©

This lies in the North Mason Delaware Pool.

Q This lease is along the north end of the pool and thus that pool extends
over into Texas.

A Yes, it does.

Q@ Referring to the wells drilled by Continental, would you give the Com-
mission the completion date of these wells?

A Well No. 1 was completed June 11, 1955. Well No. 2 was completed July

7, 1955. Uell No. 3 was completed July 28, 1955. Well No. 4 was completed

August 17, 1955.
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Q Are all of those wells producing from the Delaware Sand?
A Yes
Q Are their locations properly shown on the plat?
A Yes, they are.
Q Are all those locations unorthodox locations under the Rules and
Regulations of the Commission?

A I believe they are.

Q Do you have any present proration units set up for the granting of
allowables for those wells?

A Yes.

Q What are those proration units?

A For the No. 1 Weil, it has a proration unit of 25.55 acres. The No. 2,
3, and 4 Wells are located on 40 acre proration units.

Q At present, your No. 1 Well then is granted an allowable based on 25.55

acres.

A Yes.

Q What do you propose to do in forming proration units for the No. 1
Well and the remaining acreage?

A The South 100.6 acres, approximately, is divided into four proration
units of approximately 25 acres each. We propose to combine the two most
easterly to form one proration unit of approximately 5} acres, and likewise,
the two most westerly to form one proration unit of 50.6 acres.

Q On Exhibit No. 1 you show acreage in those proposed units as to acres
in lots. Have you checked the official government survey in connection with

that acreage?

A Yes.
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What plat did you check?

o

I checked the official plat at the Bureau of Land Management.

Q What does that show as to the acreage of those lots.

A It shows Lot 1 has 25.55 acres; Lot 2 has 25.45 acres; Lot 3 has
25.35 acres; Lot 4 has 25.25 acres.

Q And to that extent, Exhibit 1 would be subject to correction.

A I believe that we have corrected the exhibits we have given to Mr.
Macey.

Q In the formation of these univs, are you asking an allowable based on
the acreage?

A Yes, which would be approximately 51 acres in each instance.

Q Are you familiar with the development pattern and spacing in the Texas

-t

portion of the North Mason Delaware Pool?
A Yes, T am.

Q What is the spacing pattern?

A It is one well to 4O acres.

Q Are you familiar with the proration allowables which have been set for
that area?

A Fach well is given an allowable of 93 barrels, which, of course, is
subject to shut-down days.

Q Do you know what the present allowable would be?

A The present allowable is 45 barrels per day.

Q Does that allowable compare with the New Mexico portion of the pcol?

A At present, the New Mexico side of the pool is granted 48 barrels per

well on 40 acre spacing.
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A Yes. On the average, pay thickness on our lease here is approximately
10 feet.

Q Does it vary throughout the lease?

A Yes, it does. It varies from about 5 feet to 14 feet.

Q Are you familiar with the permeability of the formation?

A Yes. On the average the permeability varies from about one to 66.

Q Would you characterize that as being good, fair or pcoor.

A It is about common for the Delawarc Sand. It is fairly low compared
to the other reservoirs.

Q@ Have you made any study of the cost and drilling and equipping of this
lease?

4 Yes, I have.

Q What would it be based on our actual cost?

A The average cost per well is $44,914.00.

Q Mr. Moore, considering the consistency of the sand and thickness of the

Mr. Moore, have you made any study of the Delaware Sand in this area?

pay section, in your opinion, would it be economical to drill wells on each

one of

A

Q

these lots?
In my opinion it would not.

In your opinion, would your well effectively and economically drain

the proposed units?

A

Q

I believe that it will.

In your opinion, would the driiling of additional wells recover any

additional amount of 0il?%

A

8]

24
s
H

Q

No.

wWould it constitute waste to drill such wells?

Yes, it would.

Referring to Exnibit “No. 1, Y¥r. Yoore, the proposed proration unit

~b-




to the left side, have you made a proposed location for a well?

A We have a proposed location for a well which is 433 feet from the
South line and 2310 feet from the West line of the section.

Q That would put it over to the East side of the proposed unit.

A Yes. We feel that this location would more adequately protect drainage
from the offset wells.

Q From the offset wells, you are referring to the wells to the South.
A Yes, in the Texas side of the field,
Q What is the status of that well at the present time, Mr. Moore?

A I believe we have an application into the Commission for permission
to drill the well and the location has been staked.

Q Do you have anything you want to add to the testimony, Mr. Moore?

A I do not believe so.

MR. KELLAHIN: That is all.

MR. MACEY: Does anyone have anything further in the case? e

MR. RIEDER: What do you contribute the productivity of what would be the
SW/L of the W/2, Lot 4?

MR. MOORE: If Y understand you correctly, the production would be from
the Delaware Sand.

MR. RIEDER: Mr. Moore, on what basis did you decide that Lot 4 would be
productive?

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Moore, in your opinion, are all of the proposed units
reasonably expected to be productive of oil from the Delaware Sand?

MR, MOORE: I believe so within the limits of determination.

MR. KELLAHIM: Now, can you answer Mr. Rieder's question in regard to
what you base your opinion on as to the oroductivity of Lot 4%

MR. MOORE: There has been no wells drilled out there to condemn the area.
In the absence of that informa tion, I believe that it could be reasonably
oresumed to be productive.
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MR. RIEDER: I notice on your map that in the NE/L NE/L of Section 34
there is a dry hole. Has any effort been made to construct a contour map
on the basis of the wells drilled? 1 realize there would not be much con-
trol. and with that dry hole, it is rather close. It is my understanding
though that this dry hole had two feet of pay in it. I also understand
there are plans to re-enter that well. Has any contour map been constructed?

MR, MOORE: Yes. I have seen one. I have not constructed one myself.
MR. GURLEY: Your proposed well is to be in Lot 3, is that correct?
MR. MOORE: Yes, sir.

MR. GURLEY: You refer to drainage from offset wells in Texas, is that well
indicated as No. 4 in the cross section?

MR. MOORE: TXL 0il Company Loving Fee No. k4.
MR. GURLEY: Yere there any others you refer to as offset wells?

MR, MOCRE: I believe you refer to the offset well. There is just one
well.

MR. RIEDER: I wonder if you have the information on the Ohio H-l that is
in Texas, Seetion 4, SE/k NE/L of 4.

MR. MOORE: The only information I have is what is on this plat. It
shows the total depth of 4,115. Apparently it was dry.

MR. RIEDER: It would seem that there are three dry holes along the west
side.

MR. MOORE: Yes. I might point out that the limits of the field here are
not, determined by structural position but only by permeability development and
with that type of reservoir you can have a dry hole in the middle of the field
as the permeability shales out.

MR. MACEY: Anything further? Mr. Moore, I notice from figures opposite
each completed well, for instance, your No. 2 Russell, you use the figure
4,606, is that depth to the top of the pay? That is the sub-sea. depth.

This is the depth to the top of the pay from the derrick floor.

MR. MACEY: If that is correct, the figure immediately underneath that
would be the initial potential and the fourth figure is the watercut.
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MR. MOORE: I believe that water is in barrels rather than per cent.
MR. KELLAHIN: Do you have the potential on No. 47

MR. MOORE: Yes, I do. It flowed 60 barrels of oil in 16 hours for a
daily potential of 90 barrels of oil, no water.

MR. KELLAHIN: Wheh was that taken?

MR. MOORE: It was taken on August 17th. That information was not
available when this exhibit was completed.

MR. WALKER: Gulf Oil Corporation. I missed completion date of Well No. 4.

MR. MOORE: It was completed August 17, 1955.

MR. MACEY: Mr. Moore, inasmuch as the states of Texas and New Mexico have
not had a formal hearing, more or less, of a consolidated group of pool rules,
I think that this Gommission would be rather reluctant to allow someone to
dedicate, at some time in the future, if you were to drill a well in the NW/i
Nd/L of 35. If it was a dry hole it would tend to minimize the productivity
of L t 4. .

(6]

Mh. MOORE: Yes, it would.,

MR. MACEY: I am wondering if some arrangeiment could not be made whereby
in the event the Commission should see fit, they would grant the proration
unit for your No. 1 Well and possibly withhold the granting of the complete
proration unit on your second proposaly, Your No. 5 Well you have staked in
Lot 3. After all, we are not dealing so much with New Mexico operators, we
are dealing with the equities of Ohio and TXL.

MR. KELLAHIN: Did they receive a notice of this hearing?

MR. MACEY: I do not know. I am sure that Ohio is aware of this avpli-~
cation, but again they may not be. It is perfectly possible.

MR. KELLAHIN: Under the law they both have notice.

MR. MACEY: Well, I agree with you that under the law from the standpoint
of New Mexico, but TXL is not operating in the State of New Mexico. I, they
had operations in the State I feel that they would know what was going on.

You do propose to start your No. 5 Well immediately.
HR. MOORE: Yes, I believe it would be started within two or three days.

MR. MACEY: In your No. /4 Well, was there good sand?

ME., MOORE: According to core analysis we had 9 feet of pay, which is
about average, one foot below average.

>
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MR, MACEY: What is the average for the reservoir?
MR. MOORE: I do not have any information on it.

MR. RIEDER: Do you know what it is where you plan to drill, NW/4 of
Section 357

MR. MOORE: I do not know. I dont't have any information.

MR. KELLAHIN: 1In the event Ohio drills in the NW/L, that would be
granted a 40O acre allowable immediately; whereas if we got down to one lot,
we would be something over half of that and the same is true of TXL. They
are fully developed on their acreage.

MR. MACEY: Would you be staisfied with a 40 acre proration unit?
MR. MOORE: We would prefer that to 25.35 acres.

MR. KELLAHIN: I would be a littile curious on what factors the Commission
would base such a unit.

Mi. MACEY: It has been done before; in very similar circumstances in-
volving a lot on the state line east of Hobbs in the East Hobbs San Andrews
Pool, and structure was the controlling factor. It was reasonably easy to
determine above the oil-water content.

MR, KELLAHIN: If the Commission.please, when the company does project
this well No. 5, if any additional data would be available, we would be more
than happy to bring it to your attention. In the absence of any indication
that the acreage is not productive, we would allocate the entire acreage to
the well.

MR. MACEY: The presence of those dry holes is a little bit indicative.
That is what we are afraid of.

MR. KELLAHIN: That well No. 2 of Ibex, as the witness testified, had
two feet of pay. There is nothing in the regulations that it has to be
productive. Probably is not commercially productive because of the small
pay zone. In other words, if we have two or tnree feet on the west side,

might not it be possible to go over there and drill a well for that particular
area.

MR. MACEY: That is true. In a great many reservoirs, said portions of
a tract are not as productive as others. Would you be willing to submit to
us an isopach map? The most logical instrument would be an isopach map of
the sand thickness.

~10~




MR. MOORE: Structure does not mean anything.

MR. MACEY: If you can get the data we would like to see it. It may be
that it is available on the Ibex and Ohio 1-H.

MR, RIEDER: If it is available, we would certainly like to see some data
on pay thickness to supplement the data that is submitted here.

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Adams tells me that the pay has not been penetrated in
that area because they encountered water. We will furnish all information as
to the pay thickness in this area. Would be happy to do so.

MR, LYONS: We could, I am sure, furnish an isopach map, but it would be
quite interpretative because of the control on that end of the lease. OF
course, it is the area in which you and we are both interested in.

MR. MACEY: Does anyone else have a question or comment? I, not, the
witness may he excused.
(Witness excused)

MR. KELLAHIN: 1If the Commission please, in view of the questions that
have come up, I am sure that Continental would have a little additional infor-
mation at the time this well No. 5 is completed. I am sure we will furnish
that to the Commission. In regard to whether that is productive or not, I
cannot agree it is not productive and in view of the fact that No. 2 has had
a pay zone while it was not thick. It is fairly thick on the east side of our
lease, increases as you go zast. I would like to offer Exhibit No. 1 as
evidence in this case.

MR. MACEY: Anything further in the case? If not we will take the case
under advisement.

-11-~
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MABRY HALL - STATE CAPITOL
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
REGISTER
HEARING DATE August 18, 1955 TIME: 9:00 a.m.
NAME: REPRESENTING: LOCATION
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CONTINENTAL OI1L COMPANY

PETROLEUM BUILDING
ROSWELL, XEW MEXICO
R. L. Apams
Divis1ON SUPERINTENDENT
August 22, 1955

or PropUCTION
New Mextco Divistox

Mr, W/, B. Macey, Secretary & Director
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O, Box 871

Santa ¥e, New Mexico

Degr Mr, Macey:

Reference is made to Case Number 946 in which you re-
quested a letter regarding the position the Federal Government
would take with respect to enlarging the existing proration units
along the South line of the Continental 0il Company's Russell
Federal Lease located in Section 35 T-26-S, R-31-E, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Prior to the hearing, this matter was discussed with
Mr, John Anderson, Gil and Gas Supervisor for the U, S. Geological
Survey in Roswell, Mr. Anderson was informed of our desires to
consolidate the four proration units consisting of approximately
25 acres each located along the South line of our lease so as to
form two proration units of approximately 51 acreseach. He was
also informed we would vropose to the 0il Conservation Commission
that production be allocated tc the two wells which would be
drilled along the South line on the basis of these consolidated
proration units. Iir. inderson informed me that he could see no
objection to the propossl at this time but that he would retain

the right to demand additional development along the South line

Pl ONEERING [ PETROULEUM P ROGRESS SI N CE 1 87 5




Mr. W. B. Macey
Page 2

of the subject lease should inegquitable drilling occur in a way

of offset development. Since Mr. Anderson was fully aware of our
i proposal and in the absence of any objection by his office at the
hearing held August 18th, I feel sure that no objection to our pro-
posal will be voiced at this time by the Federal authorities., If
| any additional information is required concerning this matter, we

would be very happy to forward it to you.

Z v Yours very truly,

22

RLA-HH

cc: Mr. John Anderson

; 0il and Gas Supervisor

‘ United States Geological Survey
Roswell, New Mexico
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CONTINENTAL O 1 COMPANY

R H. L. JOHNSTON
EGIONAL MANAGER Or PRODUCTIO?
SOUrstsrsz;lx:uf: N July 29, 1955

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention of Mr. W. B. Macey

3 Gentlemen:

| Ve are forwarding herewith three coples of our

application for two unorthodox proration units for our

Emma T. Russell - Federal lease in the North Mason pool, e

Eddy County, New Mexico. Please place this matter on

the docket for hearing August 17, 1955.

[ HLJ-MD
Enc
Carbon copy to:
Mr., Jason Vi, Kellahin
b 54%% E. San Francisco
Santa Fe, New Mexico

nd

P11 ONEEZRI NG I N P ETROLEUM P ROGRESTSS S 1 NCE i 87 5




IN THE MAYTEK OF THE APPLICATION OF
CONTINENTAL OIL CO. FOR APPROVAIL OF

"0 UNORTHODOX PRORATION UNITS ON

ITS YE.GMA T. RUSSEL-FEDERAL" LEASE
LOCATED IN SECTICMN 35, T-26-S, R-31-E,
NMPIL TN THE M. MASCH POOL, EDDY COUNTY,

| NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATION

Comes now Continental 0il Cowwany and would respect-
tully show unto the Commission:

1. That anplicant is the owner ol a lease designated
the Emma T. Russell - Federal Lease containing, among otiier
lands, all of Section 35, T-26-5, R~31~E, Eddy County, New
Mexico.

2., That said Section 35 is hounded on the south by
the Texas-New ifexico border and as a result is a fractional
section containing 261 acres, more or less.

3. That the northnern vortion of said section consists
of four regular 40-acre tracts but the remainder of sald Sec-
tion is subdivided into four lots, nuabered 1 to 4, both
incluslive, and containing anoroximately 25.25 acres each,

4, That develonment of said lots 1 through 4% as
individual drilling units would be impractical and uvneconouic.

5; That anplicant vnronoses to form two unortnodox
drilling and vroration units, one unit to consist of lots 1
and 2 and the other to consist of lots 3 and 4, and each to
contain 50.5 acres, more or less,

6. That formation of said unorthodoxr units and the
assignment of allowables in vrovortion to the acireage contained
therein will enable annlicant to develon said lots on a well
density adequatie to recover tine oil in and under sald Tractioncl
lots and thus nrevent vhysical and econo:ic waste which: would

otherwise occur,




Wherefore, awplicant »nrays that this application
be set for hearing at the regularly scheduled hearing on Aug-
ust 17, 1955; that due notice of this application be given;
and that uwoon hearing an order be entered anproving the two
vnorthodox units described above and granting an allowable
to the wells thereon in oroportion to the acreage Therein
contained as vrovided in rule 10% (h) of the rules and regu-

lations of the 011 Conservation Ccmiission.

Resvectfully suvbmitted
CONTINENTAL OIL COM?ANY

-

bnal Manager
of Production
Southwestern Kegion




BEFORY THLE GIL CONSYRVATION COMMISSION
OF CTUHE STALTE OF NEYW L. EXICU

IM THE MATTER OF THY HEARING
CALLED BY TRE OIL CONSERVATIGN
COMMISSICN OF NEW MEXICC FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

i CASE NO, 946
Crder No, R=099

*,xm.. APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL CIL
COMPANY FOR AN ORDER ESTABLISHING

TWO UNCRTHODOX GIL PRORATION UNITS

JN THE SCUTH HAL¥ OF FRACTIONAL sn:c'mom
35, TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 31 £AS

iNMPM, NORTH MASON-DELAWARE POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, CONSISTING OF
LCTS 1, 2, 3 AND 4 OF S2AID FRACTIONAL HALF
SECTION, CONTAINING 101, 60 ACRES OF LAND,
MORE OR LESS,

ORDER QF THE COMMISSION

PY THE COMMISS8ION:
!

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a, m, on August 18, 1955, at
$anta Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to 28 the 'Comraission.

94
]
¢

i NOW, on thie__/3*4 day of October, 1953, the Comumission, 2 i
gguorum being present, having considered the testimony adduced and the exihibits
] received at said hearing, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice of the time and place of hearing and the purpose
ereof having been given as required by law, the Commission has jurisdiction
this cause and the subject matter theredf,

)
i
f
il

l
i
I
;
f
i
1
:
)

,, (2) That the S/2 of fractional Section 35, Towanship 26 South, Range
.31 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, is composed of Lots 1, 2, 3 and
;_14 containing 25,55, 25,45, 25,35 and 25, 25 acres of land respectively for 2
‘total of 101, 60 acres,

_ (3) That the 2creage in question lies within the defined lirnits of
the North Mason=Idelaware Pool,

: (4) That a well drilled cn Lot 1, would be entitled to Onl, approxie
‘mately 26/40 of the :llowable assigned to a full 40-acre unit, That & well
drilled on either lots 2, 3 or 4 would be entitled to only approxtwately 25/40
of the allowable,

{3) “net Coutinentsl Ol Compeay io the owaer of ann oll and pas
lease covering, arreay othes lands, the &/2 of fractional Section 35, Towne
ghip 26 South, Raage 31 Kast, NP, Lday County, New »iexico, and that
aopllcant has neretofore completed wells in Lot 1 and Lot 3 of snid Section 35,
the wells Lbeing known es the £. T, hussell - Federal No, 1 and 5 respectively,
being corapleted In the cornmaon source of supsly heretofore designated as the
North hason-Delaware Pool,




-

LI

{irder No, R«0699

(6) That applicant’s well, &, 'I', Rueseli-Federal No, 1, will

. effictently and ¢conomically drain the proposed oil proration unit coasist-
" ing of Liote 1 and 2, that the formation of the proposed unit will not result
~in waste, but will prevent the drilling of unnecessary wells and will protect

correlative vighis,

(7) That applicant's well, E, T, Russell-Federsl No. 5, will

! efficiently and economically drain the proposed oil proration unit consisting
i of Lots 3 and 4; that the formation of the proposed unit will not result in :
| waste, but will prevent the drilling of unnecessary weils and protect correla- -

tive rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDIERED:

(1) That the application of Continental Qil Company for approval
of an unorthodox proration unit consisting of the following acreage in the North
Mason-Delaware Pool:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, R.ﬁEGE 31 EAST, NMPM_
Lote 1 and 2 of fractional Section 35

be, and the same hereby is approved, a2nd an oll proration unit of the afore-
said acreage is hereby created,

(2) That applicant's well, E, T. Russell-Federal No. 1, located |
in lot 1 of fractional Section 35, Township 26 South, Range 31 Fast, NMPM, |
Eddy County, New Mexico, shall be granted en allowable effective Cctober 1, '
1955, in the proportion that the above-described 51, (-acre unit bears to the |
standard proration uait for said pool, !

(3) That the application of Continental Cil Company for approval
of an unorthodox oil proration unit consisting of the following acreage in the
North Mason-Delaware Pool:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM E
Liots 3 and 4 of fractional Section 35

be, and the sanie is hereby approved, and an oil provation unit of the afore-~
said acreage is hereby created,

~ (4) That applicant's well, ¥. T. Russell-Federal Well No. 5,
located in Lot 3 of fracticnal Section 35, Townehip 26 South, Range 31 Fast,
NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexica, sheall be granted an allowable effective
October 1, 1955, in proportion that the above described 50.60 acre unit bears
to the standsrd proration unit for said pool.

DONE at Santz Ye, New Mexico on the day 2nd year hereinabove
depignated,
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